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Dear Hartford Jt. 1 Families, 
 
As we prepare for the 2021-22 school year, we want to inform you of our planned instructional models and 
COVID-19 mitigation policies and procedures for the 2021-22 school year.   
 
This year the District will offer two instructional models for students: 

• Face to face, in-person instruction (all day, every day) 
• Asynchronous virtual (home-based, self-paced learning)  

 
All students will be enrolled in the face-to-face instructional model unless the asynchronous virtual 
model is requested on the Technology Agreement form completed during student registration.  
 
While we are certainly thankful for the decline in COVID-19 cases in our community, we wish to be mindful 
that this virus can continue to spread. The health and safety of our students and staff is our highest priority 
as we aim to keep our doors open. In an effort to maintain a safe and healthy environment, the following 
protocols will be in place for the 2021-22 school year: 

1. The District will continue the increased cleaning and disinfecting protocols that were put into effect 
in the 2020-21 school year.  

2. When possible, three feet of distancing will be maintained.  
3. Face coverings are recommended, but not required, for all students, staff, and other persons on 

the School District of Hartford Jt. 1 property. 
4. Quarantine procedures will be determined on a case-by-case basis.  

a. Parents and guardians are encouraged to inform the District of any positive COVID-19 
diagnoses within their household.  

5. Parents and guardians are strongly encouraged to keep their child home from school if they are 
exhibiting any COVID-like symptoms. 

 
We are looking forward to the 2021-22 school year. Please contact the Pupil Services Department or your 
building principal with questions. 
 
Yours in education, 
 
 
 
Mark Smits, Ph.D. 
District Administrator 


